
Catholic Parish of the Good Shepherd 
  Hurunui District,   Catholic Diocese of Christchurch

Nine!en" Sunday in Ordinary Time       7 August 2016

Weekday Mass Timetable
Amberley Church  

Mon, Tues, Thurs & Fri at 9.00am 
Community of the Beatitudes  

Wednesday at 12noon 

Confessions 
Tuesday 8.40am at Amberley 

Wednesday after Mass at Beatitudes 
Saturday 10.00am - 10.30 at Amberley 
& anytime by arrangement with a priest. 

Mass times and other parish information is 
available on the parish website 

ÒBlessed the people the Lord has 
chosen to be his ownÓ    Psalm 33

Catholic Hurunui

This week there is no shortage of inspiration for 
people who have followed Pope Francis. Last 
Sunday he celebrated Mass with two million 
young Catholics from all over the world, 
including Corrigan from our own parish. I was 
going to put a couple of paragraphs from the 
popeÕs homily in this newsletter but couldnÕt 
decide which bits to choose, so you will receive 
the entire homily with this newsletter. Then on 
Friday the pope made a quick (two hour) trip to 
Assisi to celebrate 800 years since the Ôpardon 
of Assisi,Õ (IÕll explain that in a moment). When 
he was in Assisi he took an unplanned hour to 
hear confessions. This action of the pope 
illustrated the reflection he had just given in the 
basilica of St. Mary of the Angels which was 
built around the little church that Francis 
restored in response to the direction of the Lord 
Òrebuild my church.Ó  

The real task of rebuilding the church (as 
Francis later realised) was the conversion of his 
own heart and mind, and then the mission of 
conversion of the world. That is not a tough 
mission for the one who has been encountered 
by Christ - it is just a highly contagious way of 
living in relationship with God. 

The obstacle to this life is our sin. We 
repeatedly and habitually reject the beauty of 
the life that is offered us. We need the grace of 
the sacraments, especially the Sunday Mass 
and the Sacrament of Reconciliation. While in 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation Jesus does 
forgive our sins, the scars of our sin remain and 
need to be treated since our experience tells us 
that we too often fall into the trap of particular 
sins - kind of like the broken arm that takes a 
while to heal as strong as it was before. These 
scars are healed by penance and charity, and 
also when the occasion is offered, by a plenary 
indulgence which removes the effects of sin, 
and also removes the temporal punishment due 
to our sin. This is what Pope Francis was doing 
in Assisi on Thursday, celebrating the 800th 
anniversary of the indulgence known as Òthe 
pardon of AssisiÓ granted to Saint Francis in 
1216 by Pope Innocent III. 

You will find it helpful to read more about 
indulgences at the Catholic Encyclopaedia at 
www.newadvent.org. 

"e pardon of Assisi

POPE FRANCIS IN ASSISI 4 August 2016 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

Today I would like, before all else, to recall the 
words that, according to an ancient tradition, 
Saint Francis spoke in this very place, in the 
presence of all the townsfolk and bishops: "I 
want to send you all to heaven!Ó What finer thing 
could the Poor Man of Assisi ask for, if not the gift 
of salvation, eternal life and unending joy, that 
Jesus won for us by his death and resurrection? 

Besides, what is heaven if not the mystery of 
love that eternally unites us to God, to 
contemplate him forever? The Church has 
always professed this by expressing her belief in 
the communion of saints. We are never alone in 
living the faith; we do so in the company of all the 
saints and of our loved ones who practised the 
faith with joyful simplicity and bore witness to it 
by their lives. There is a bond, unseen but not for 
that reason any less real, which makes us, by 
baptism, "one bodyÓ moved by "one SpiritÓ (cf. 
Eph 4:4). When Saint Francis asked Pope 
Honorius III to grant an indulgence to all who 
visited the Porziuncola, he was perhaps thinking 
of JesusÕ words to the disciples: "In my FatherÕs 
house are many rooms; if it were not so, would I 
have told you that I go to prepare a place for 
you? And when I go and prepare a place for you, 
I will come again and will take you to myself, that 
where I am you may be alsoÓ (Jn 14:2-3). 

Forgiveness Ð pardon Ð is surely our direct route 
to that place in heaven. Here at the Porziuncola 
everything speaks to us of pardon! What a great 
gift the Lord has given us in teaching us to 
forgive and in this way to touch the FatherÕs 
mercy! We have just heard the parable where 
Jesus teaches us to forgive (cf. Mt 18:21-35). 
Why should we forgive someone who has 
offended us? Because we were forgiven first, 
and of infinitely more. The parable says exactly 
this: just as God has forgiven us, so we too 
should forgive those who do us harm. So too 
does the prayer that Jesus taught us, the Our 
Father, in which we say: "Forgive us our debts, 
as we also have forgiven our debtorsÓ (Mt 6:12). 
The debts are our sins in the sight of God, and 
our debtors are those whom we, for our part, 
must forgive. 

Each of us might be that servant in the parable 
burdened with so great a debt that he could 
never repay it. When we kneel before the priest 
in the confessional, we do exactly what that 
servant did. We say, "Lord, have patience with 
meÓ. We are well aware of our many faults and 
the fact that we often fall back into the same 
sins. Yet God never tires of offering us his 
forgiveness each time we ask for it. His is a 
pardon that is full and complete, one that 
assures us that, even if we fall back into the 
same sins, he is merciful and never ceases to 
love us. Like the master in the parable, God feels 
compassion, a mixture of pity and love; that is 
how the Gospel describes GodÕs mercy towards 
us. Our Father is moved to compassion 
whenever we repent, and he sends us home with 
hearts calm and at peace. He tells us that all is 
remitted and forgiven. GodÕs forgiveness knows 
no limits; it is greater than anything we can 
imagine and it comes to all who know in their 
hearts that they have done wrong and desire to 
return to him. God looks at the heart that seeks 
forgiveness. 

The problem, unfortunately, comes whenever we 
have to deal with a brother or sister who has 
even slightly offended us. The reaction described 
in the parable describes it perfectly: "He seized 
him by the throat and said, ÔPay what you 
owe!ÕÓ (Mt 18:28). Here we encounter all the 
drama of our human relationships. When we are 
indebted to others, we expect mercy; but when 
others are indebted to us, we demand justice! 
This is a reaction unworthy of ChristÕs disciples, 
nor is it the sign of a Christian style of life. Jesus 
teaches us to forgive and to do so limitlessly: "I 
do not say to you seven times, but seventy times 
sevenÓ (v. 22). What he offers us is the FatherÕs 
love, not our own claims to justice. To trust in the 
latter alone would not be the sign that we are 
ChristÕs disciples, who have obtained mercy at 
the foot of the cross solely by virtue of the love of 
the Son of God. Let us not forget, then, the harsh 
saying at the end of the parable: "So also my 
heavenly Father will do to every one of you, if 
you do not forgive your brother from your 
heartÓ (v. 35). 

Dear brothers and sisters, the pardon of which 
Saint Francis made himself a "channelÓ here at 
the Porziuncola continues to "bring forth heavenÓ 
even after eight centuries. In this Holy Year of 
Mercy, it becomes ever clearer that the path of 
forgiveness can truly renew the Church and the 
world. To offer todayÕs world the witness of mercy 
is a task from which none of us can feel 
exempted. The world needs forgiveness; too 
many people are caught up in resentment and 
harbour hatred, because they are incapable of 
forgiving. They ruin their own lives and the lives 
of those around them rather than finding the joy 
of serenity and peace. Let us ask Saint Francis 
to intercede for us, so that we may always be 
humble signs of forgiveness and channels of 
mercy. 



WORKING BEE to complete the 
building project: Saturday 6 
August from 9.00am.Please if 
you are able to take part even 
for an hour or two we would be 
grateful  to see you. 

GOOD SHEPHERD HURUNUI 
CATHOLIC YOUTH GROUP 
Expressions of Interest. Calling 
all young people 10+ years of 
age (and their parents) who 
would like to participate in a 

catholic youth group within our 
parish. We would like to know: The names, ages 
and locations of your keen young people so we 
can es tab l i sh a p rogramme tha t su i t s 
everyone. Please send an email or text message 
with your childÕs: Name, Age, Location E.g. 
Amberley, Waiau, Culverden, Hanmer, Cheviot, 
Hawarden and a day that suits you best. Send this 
info to: simon@amuri.school.nz OR 027 422 0183 

THE SACRAMENTS OF RECONCILIATION & 
FIRST HOLY COMMUNION. Preparation classes 
have begun. Keep these children and families in 
prayer over these months. 

AN APOLOGY. In the past couple of years the 
parish roll has been brought up to date and is now 

kept up to date. This new roll was forwarded to the 
diocesan office for use during the recent 
Thanksgiving Programme but inadvertently the 
diocesan office used the 2012 roll. We regret any 
embarrassment or hurt that was caused. 

PARISH ROLL  Periodically a parishioner asks to 
be removed from the parish roll and this request is 
acted on. All that is needed for you to be added 
back onto the roll is a phone call or message to the 
office. Please let the office know of any change to 
your address, phone, email address or names of 
family in your household. 

WITH THE MOVE of the presbytery to Amberley 
the postal address and phone number for the 
presbytery and office remain the same. You will 

always be able to contact a priest on the 03 319 8730 
number. If the phone is not answered leave a message 
and you will have a response within the hour. The 
catholichurunui@gmail.com email is received 
simultaneously by Fr. John and Sarah, 

RACE NIGHT John Paul II Centre for Life Race Night 
Friday 9 September 2016 @ Addington. This year we 
are planning on booking a table or three for Good 
Shepherd Hurunui parishioners and their friends. See 
attached brochure for further information. Tickets will 
be $50.00 per person and include the cost of dinner. 
Over the last few years this has become a social 
highlight on the diocesan calendar. 

The Vil la Maria Parent Teachers 
Association (PTA) invite you to our 
annual Quiz night Come to a fun filled 
night with spot prizes, raffles and great 
prizes for the winning teams Doors open 
at 7.00 and the quiz starts promptly at 
7.30pm Only $10 per person (Maximum 
6 per table) WHEN     Friday 12 August 
2016 WHERE   Villa Maria Hall  BYO 
Refreshments ( and a glass!)  Please 
register your team with Fiona (school 
office)- fly@villa.school.nz, Phone 
3 4 8 4 1 6 5 o r G a b y ( P TA C h a i r ) 
gabrielle.moore@teu.ac.nz Ph 0211902396 

MENÕS GATHERING 10 AUGUST 2016 
hosted by JOSHUA FELLOWSHIP 7.15 pm 
Wednesday, 10th August 2016, St GregoryÕs 
Church, 30 Cotswold Road, Bishopdale.  
Come and join like-minded Catholic men to 
grow your faith and be encouraged in your 
walk with the Lord. Faith sharing, praise and 
worship, prayer and fellowship over a cuppa. 
This month we continue to explore ÒThe gifts 
of the Holy SpiritÓ following on from our June 
meeting. Phone Chris on 027-646-4138. 

Celebrate the Assumption of Mary , the 
mother of mercy, with Fr Jacques Philippe 
and the Beatitudes Community. 67 Leithfield 
Rd, 5:30pm Saturday 13 August, followed by 
potluck dinner. Ph 03 314 8837 for more info. 

CYT Young Adults Retreat 2016: ÔJourney 
to the FatherÕ Join us for a weekend of 
prayer, adoration, fellowship and much more 
for all Young adults. Friday 26th- Sunday 28th 
August at Wainui. $80 p/person, places are 
limited. Register online www.cyt.org.nz/
journey or Tim (022 3834508) for more info.   

THE CATHOLIC SHOP is now in its new 
location 373 Manchester Street (next to St 
MaryÕs).  Parking available. Phone 366 2853, 
email catholicshop@chch.catholic,org.nz  
Open 9am Ð 5pm Monday to Friday.  

NPH (Nuestros Pequenos Hermanos-Our 
Little Brothers and Sisters) is a Catholic 
organisation that helps children in Latin 
America who have been abandoned or 
orphaned. We are organising a volunteer trip 
to our childrenÕs home in Mexico in February. 
Fo r i n fo con tac t Lo ren OÕSu l l i van , 
info.nz@nph.org or 09 216 0635. 

St Vincent de Paul- Retail Manager We are 
looking for a suitable person to run our busy 
Stanmore Road Store. The job includes but 
not limited to  - Managing the day to day 
operations of the shop -Coordinating with the 
drivers the pickup and delivery of furniture 
and other goods. -Overseeing Stock Room 
and managing stock control. The ideal 
candidate will have  -Past Leadership/
Management experience -Retail Sales 
experience and awareness of brands Will be - 
- Caring and show compassion for others  -
Send CV to penny@svdpchch.co.nz!

Let us continue to pray  for the happy repose  
of the soul of  Bishop Barry Jones.  

Pray too that all those involved 
 in the process of appointing his successor will 

be open  to the guidance of the Holy Spirit. 

Parish Priest: Fr. John C. OÕConnor,     In residence Fr. Jack OÕConnor       03 319 8730      PO Box 143, Amberley 7441         
Parish Secretary: Sarah Blair       www.catholichurunui.nz       catholichurunui@gmail.com       www.foodforfaith.org.nz

Of your chari# pray for 
"e happy repose of "e soul of:

     
Bill Sorenson, Dick Douglas, 

     
       May "ey rest in peace.

Masses are celebrated for those who have 
died (or for special intentions) as requested 
by parishioners. Please email your request 
catholichurunui@gmail.com or post to the 
parish office.

Christchurch Diocese No$ces Good Shepherd Parish 

World Youth Day Krakow 2016

St PatrickÕs School (Greymouth) celebrating 
150 years and is publishing memories. We 
would like contributions of up to 500 words 
(approximately) by Monday 10 October. We look 
forward to hearing your: Funny stories, memories 
of the Mercy Sisters and/or Marist brothers and 
memories of historical events Photos would be 
very gladly received!  Send to the school office, 
13 Puketahi Street, Greymouth 7805 or email to 
office@stpatricksgm.school.nz 

THINKING DIOCESAN PRIESTHOOD? Speak 
to any priest or contact Vocations Director Fr. 
John OÕConnor vocations.chch@gmail.com 

ÒPrayer is nothing else than union with 
God. When the heart is pure and united 
with God it is consoled and filled with 
sweetness; it is dazzled by a marvellous 
light. In this intimate union God and the 
soul are like two pieces of wax moulded 
into one; they cannot any more be 
separated. It is a very wonderful thing, this 
union of God with his insignificant 
creature, a happiness passing al l 
understanding.Ó 

St. Jean Vianney 
Feast: 4 August 
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